

1ST PARK STREET SCOUT GROUP

Minutes of the Executive Committee Meeting held at the Scout Hut on  
17th February 1985 at 8.15 p.m.

---

**PRESENT:** Chris Abington, Stan Birch, Anna Cox, Nigel Carruthers,  
Sam Cottingham, Martin Dadswell, Mike Flack, June Henderson  
Steve Rees, John Hurley.

1. Apologies for Absence  
Apologies were received from Mike Cox, Mike Turner and Lis Cummins.
2. Minutes of last Meeting  
These were agreed and signed as a true record.
3. Matters Arising
  - 7) Contract Grass Cutting This to be reviewed as our contact is no longer able to carry out this work.
  - 9) Storage Heater Planning permission received for Portakabin<sup>A</sup> beginning January 1986 for five years. Storage heater to be delivered 18th February.  
  
Gate Lock This has now been put right.
  - 10) Tents have been delivered to the Repairers.
4. Fund Raising Committee  
Under 13's Disco raised £24. Forthcoming Functions: Jumble Sale 1st March; Sixties Revival 15th March at Village Hall; Spring Fayre 22nd March (15% to Village Hall funds).  
Thanks expressed to Ventures for giving up the Hut for the U/13' Disco.
5. Treasurer's Report  
Cash in hand £3.61. Deposit Account £472.62, Current Account £769.56.  
Income Received: Subs. from Birch and Wood Packs, Scouts (Autumn, Winter & Spring), Brownies and Guides, Parkwood Womens Club, Toddler Time, Hut Hire £18, Barn Dance profit £73.25.
6. Van  
M.O.T. obtained for 1 year. John Harley awaiting outcome of enquiries from another Scout Group re: new wings and spares. John to give information to Mike C. and a special meeting to be convened to make a final decision.
7. ANY OTHER BUSINESS  
  
Stan queried whether the Group were taking part in "Jobweek". Mike C. to contact him. It was felt by the majority it would be a good idea to continue as it helped to swell Group funds.  
  
Nigel C. expressed his thanks to all those who arranged the Christmas Dinner. It was unanimously agreed it was very successful.  
  
Mike Flack informed the meeting that the Ventures had purchased new equipment with the grant from the District Council. He expressed

7. a wish to keep this equipment solely for the use of the Venture unit. This was agreed.

Steve reported that graffiti had appeared in toilets. This had been painted over. In future Mike and Anna to contact people who rent the hut and ask them to inspect the toilets on arrival and again when leaving.

Martin raised the problem on cars parked in the driveway to the Hut. It was agreed this situation would be watched.

8. Date of Next Meeting

Monday, 14th April 1986 at 8.15 p.m.

*Elizabeth M. Annis.*

*Michael G.*